Lake Linden Village Council
Special Meeting

EGLE DWRF Water Project

May 25th, 2023


President Schuldt called the meeting to order. After a brief introduction of the meetings purpose, the floor was given to Village Engineer Richard Supina. He summarized the process to this point, then explained the details of the project being prepared for submission to the public present. 


He said there was still uncertainty regarding what the cost would ultimately be. He surmised there would be some split between grant dollars and loan dollars but Lake Linden would probably be classified as either an Overburdened or Significantly Overburdened Community for this determination which could help reduce any cost share.


Supina briefly described the physical areas and infrastructure in the plan proposal and went over the final cost numbers.

The floor was opened for questions, then following this Q and A, the following resolution was offered by Trustee Reese, and supported by President Schuldt:
A RESOLUTION ADOPTING A FINAL PROJECT PLANNING DOCUMENT

FOR WATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS

AND DESIGNATING AN AUTHORIZED PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE

WHEREAS, the Village of Lake Linden Council recognizes the need to make improvements to its existing water distribution system; and

WHEREAS, the Village of Lake Linden Council authorized Traverse Engineering Services, P.C., Hancock, Michigan to prepare a Project Planning Document, which recommends the construction of water main and appurtenances to replace small-diameter water mains that supply potable water to Village residents and to Schoolcraft Township water customers in the Assessor’s Plat of Stamp Mill West;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Lake Linden Council formerly adopts said Project Planning Document and agrees to implement the project as originally planned.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Robert Poirier, Village Clerk, is designated as the authorized representative for all activities associated with the project referenced above, including the submittal of said Project Planning Document as the first step in applying to the state of Michigan for a Drinking Water State Revolving Fund Loan to assist in the implementation of the selected alternative.

Yeas (Names of Members voting Yes): Reese, Schuldt, Moyle, Codere, Miller and Hoffman.

Nays (Names of Members voting No): None.

I certify that the above Resolution was adopted by the Village of Lake Linden Council on May 25, 2023.

By:   _________



Village Clerk____________
        Name




Title

__________________________


____/____/_______

           Signature                      
              
Date

Following the vote, Schuldt adjourned the meeting. There were 15 members of the public in attendance.
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

May 25th, 2023
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:45pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Reese, Miller, Moyle and Hoffman. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the April regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Miller, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses for April and went over the footnotes. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials for the month. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    66,381.54
        Water Fund              
 $    12,234.58
        Sanitation Fund

 $      4,559.83
 Major Street Fund
            $    11,752.25
 Local Street Fund

 $      9,422.87
Municipal Streets

 $               .00






$   104,351.07
Poll vote: Yes: Codere, Moyle, Reese, Miller, Hoffman, Schuldt,
      No: None.  Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced preliminary budgets for the major funds. He said that these were starting numbers, particularly for the general fund which would have to be presented as balanced but was currently in deficit about $40,000.  He said he would continue to work on them and pass along changes to the council members. He encouraged active participation in developing them further.

Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier presented a letter into the record from Norbert Miller regarding an interaction with a fire department member during the active fire scene on calumet Street recently. Trustee Reese acknowledged the letter and referred it to Chief Baril for review, stating he thought there may be evidence in it of a crime. No further action was taken.

Poirier presented copies of applications for a liquor license to the State for the 4th of July and Water cross events. After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to authorize the application. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Trustee Reese gave a report on the Lake Linden Housing. He had been acting as interim-executive director since the former director’s resignation. He explained he had been in contact with Houghton Housing commission and was working on an agreement for them to run the Lake Linden Housing program. He said the local commission would still have a role in oversight and they would still be appointed by the Council.  Houghton was currently operating Hancock and Laurium Housing programs as well and those communities had a very good relationship with Houghton. He said there were a few small details to work out but that he was confident there would be a changeover very shortly.

Poirier gave a brief summary of the three grant programs he was working on. He said the Portage Health Foundation fire department grant had been submitted along with the Treasury grant for Protecting Michigan Pension Funds. He said the grant amount to bring the Village to 60% funding was $100,300 and that was the amount requested in the application. He said the other Treasury grant for volunteer fire departments had been extended and that the application would be submitted in time for consideration.

Police Report:
The police report was presented by Chief Baril. Several topics were mentioned and discussed, including a document on neighborhood watch, an estimate for detailing the new police vehicle, potential issues in the park and the recent structure fire on Calumet Street. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to accept the police report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Chief Kotila did not have a report but gave a brief update on preparation for the 4th and the Water Cros event.  He said the fire marshall was coming Friday to go through the structure at 207 Calumet. The site was cordoned off and the department was scheduled to be there for the review.  A list of equipment for the grant application still outstanding was almost ready and would be submitted on time.

Public Works Report:

Poirier said there were a couple of incidents in the park, one involving vandalism at the pavilion that caused the bathrooms to be closed for the time being. Also, the beach play structure was damaged on the same night. 

There was a discussion regarding park surveillance which led to presentation of a quote to put reliable wifi in the campground. The quote from Pasty.net was for $3,775 and included hardware and installation for service down through the far site #27. It also had an addendum for additional cameras to augment a potential broader wifi-based surveillance system. After a discussion about such a system and even including downtown businesses as a possibility, a motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the quote and the additional cameras. Poll vote: Yes; Miller, Hoffman, Codere, Moyle, Reese and Schuldt. No; None. Motion was carried.

Downtown Development Authority:

Chairman Pummill said there had been no meeting for the DDA because it lacked a quorum. New members were needed along with a new treasurer. He said Ellen Campbell was trying to leave because her business took all her attention. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said a meeting had been scheduled with the Executive committee and DPW union reps on Tuesday to begin. The current contract expired on June 30th.
 Poirier said he had received letters of interest from two residents regarding the open Council seat. The subject was tabled until the June annual meeting.
Infrastructure:    
No report.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report
Parks & Recreation: 

No report.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Hoffman updated the Council on the construction project scheduled for the summer.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.  
Old Business:

None
Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.  There were 15 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President

           Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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